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Attendance and Apologies

Rianna Wilkinson – Sovereign Housing

Althea Howarth – EroSH Trustee and Ridgeway Associates

Tom Simpson, Mary McSharry, Paul Goddard – Reading BC

Carl Ryan (Part) – Tunstall

Jessica Wray and Jane Endersby (Chair) – Catalyst Housing Ltd

Sherree Westwood – Bracknell Forest Homes

Maureen Adams and Jayne Sharp – Soha Housing

Apologies:

Angela Rogan – A2 Dominion

Sharon Butchard – Catalyst Housing Ltd

1. Tunstall, Carl Ryan – Major change and digital revolution

Carl gave a talk about BTs plans to upgrade copper wired systems by 2025.  This will have a major impact on telephony and hard wired warden call systems.  All notes and brochures are in the attachments accompanying these minutes.

2. ERoSH update – Althea Howard

At the last AGM a sad farewell was given to Jo McTavish and Jon Head who had acted as Vice Chaire and Chair respectively.  Jo had been a member of ERoSh since its inception so Jo’s retirement from this post was hugely significant.  Posts elected to at this AGM were:

Chair - Robin Deane 

Vice-Chair – Cheryl Whittle
Treasurer – Ying Hu

Secretary – nobody stood for this role, so it was agreed the current arrangements would remain in place i.e. secretarial tasks undertaken by Kate or Rebecca. This will be revisited at the next meeting
Policy Activity
ERoSH have developed the following:

“Celebrating Sheltered & Retirement Housing” paper which defines sheltered and retirement housing; captures our key messages about the value and benefits of sheltered & retirement housing; and includes national and local evidence. 

Downloadable “Celebrating Sheltered & Retirement Housing” logo and poster 

Dedicated webpage featuring your examples of “Celebrating Sheltered & Retirement Housing”.
A letter/email template to send to local councillors, MPs and other stakeholders to tell/remind them about the value and benefits of sheltered and retirement housing.

Press Coverage
ERoSH have had a couple of recent press successes:

Letter in the Guardian on Tuesday 7 February 17. Here is the online version: https://www.theguardian.com/society/2017/feb/06/solutions-to-the-housing-crisis-are-needed-now 

Quoted in the Guardian on Wednesday 10 May 17. Here is the online version:  https://www.theguardian.com/society/2017/may/10/sheltered-housing-schemes-new-challenges-cuts
Group Practice Activity
Fire safety – with input from the Chief Fire Officers Association (CFOA) and Fire & Rescue Services in Wales, this new guide will be available on our website week beginning 5 June. The CFOA is to publish its own guide, Fire Safety in Specialized Housing. This is detailed and technical and aimed more at service managers; our guide draws out key good practice for scheme managers/their managers. 

Safeguarding – completed with input from Capsticks and Housing & Safeguarding Adults Alliance.

Future guides:
Hoarding – update in progress with input from Capsticks. 

Loneliness & social isolation – new guide to be endorsed by Esther Rantzen and The Silver Line.

Guide to sheltered and retirement housing for health and social care staff and 

Guide to health and social care for housing staff.
Social Media Activity
At 31 May 17 – 565 (21 Feb 17 – 549) Twitter followers and 76 Facebook ‘likes’ (21 Feb – 74).

Please help promote erosh by following us on Twitter and liking us on Facebook.

Ask Another Erosh Member
Queries have been posted recently to our Ask Another Member facility on a variety of topics including:

Hoarding tenant

Pre-tenancy assessment

Vacancies outside London on website

Legionella/checking shower heads

Guest rooms in sheltered housing

This facility’s success depends on responses being posted so please encourage members to respond.

Website Development
In future the member login area will appear on every page so it is easier for members to access resources.

We are working on a new Erosh Team page for staff, trustees and network chairs which will include:

· Information and contact details of networks

· Information about network events e.g. agendas, notes/minutes, speaker presentations etc.

· Setting up and running an erosh network – toolkit

· Post Trustee meeting briefings for network chairs

· Recommended speaker list

· Formal information – erosh constitution, business and action plans etc.

When this is ready (we will notify you), please let us know if there is anything you want us to add. We are particularly keen to hear about speakers to recommend to other networks.
Job Vacancy adverts with ERoSH

If you wish to place an advert, email Kate, info@erosh.co.uk with:

Job title

Organisation name

Job status e.g. full/part-time, temporary/permanent

Location

Contact details for further information and web link

Application closing date

3. Providers updates 
Greensquare – Manda Maple

GQ have 3 ECH schemes in Oxfordshire, 17 sheltered schemes in Oxfordshire and 14 sheltered schemes in Wiltshire.

Update from Nat Fed meeting below:

Nat Fed Health and Housing meeting - Govt. consultation on funding for Supported Housing closed 13/2/17.  Still don’t have a Govt. view / response (600 organisations gave feed back). 

Central government promised a Green Paper late Spring 2017.  Nat Fed think this is now unlikely, that central government will issue a White Paper in the Autumn.

Nat Fed think government will delay implementation of its proposed funding changes from 2019; Nat Fed has recommended a proper pilot / testing of the new funding model.

Sovereign – Rianna Wilkinson
· In year 3 of the Independent living service at Sovereign and have had the second resident review.  
· Using review feedback to adapt the service in relevant areas of delivery.

· Redwood House extra care scheme – caterers are now in situ and the residents are extremely happy with the service.

· Currently working on meeting with the small business owners running the restaurant to support them in maximising their profits and long term viability/sustainability.

· Sovereign merger with Spectrum is now complete – lots of new supported stock on the South of the UK.
Bracknell Forest Homes – Sherree Westwood
BFH and Housing Solutions looking to merge
Two models of housing with support very different so will take time to amalgamate

8 Sheltered schemes and 2 Extra Care sites – two older listed sheltered sites due to close in Feb 2018

Review of supportive housing stock well underway – one 65 unit scheme opened in 2015 and two older schemes closed; second 65 unit scheme due to open Feb 2018, refurbishment of older schemes almost complete

Ongoing revenue funding still an issue but rents historically low in Bracknell so still below the LHA in the main

Latest scheme will have less communal areas/facilities than previous scheme in order to keep costs down

Catering service doing well due to a good Chef/Manager and creative use of the kitchen – e.g. providing age concern day service meals (as a social enterprise), agreed though that catering in extra care is a headache!

Catalyst Housing Ltd – Jane Endersby

Undergoing a review of older people’s housing looking at staffing and longer term strategy for older people’s Housing.

Raised the underlying issue of the term “sheltered” as being unhelpful in this climate due to the long held negative connotations of institutional care.
New role profiles for staff on the front line include support for people in sheltered and in the community.

Also have on going problems for catering in extra care with recent requests from local authorities to include catering in the service charges.  This is being reviewed in light of the LHA cap expected in 2019.

Reading BC – Tom Simpson

Tom has been recruited to undertake an eight month project to review services.

This will include a digitisation project to issue lap tops to all frontline workers to reduce paperwork.

Residents are being surveyed to find out expectations and why sheltered housing was their choice of tenure.  Reduction of social isolation and activities looking like the driving force.

Still have out of hours services and responders.

4. Good Practice

Catalyst now conduct scheme Health and Safety checks with residents participating in the checks.

Althea explained that there is central government grant funding for the development of Extra Care Mixed Tenure housing until 2021.

5. Date and location of next meeting
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